HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 13th October 2015

1. PRESENT
Graham Markham, Hilary and Simon Bull,  Brian Wilson, Simon Richardson, Marion Codd, Zac Nicholson, John and Dorothy Anderson, Martin Robinson, Tim Pritt, Lucy Walker, Amanda Foster. 

      2.  APOLOGIES
    Amy Thacker.

3. MINUTES
          The minutes were accepted.
4. MATTERS ARISING
· Cleaning of Stanage Hall. Following our letter, the room has been professionally cleaned and a meeting has been arranged on October 27th at 2.00pm between representatives of the Memorial Hall Committee, the Youth Service and Elisabeth Madden. Hilary reported that she had been in the Hall when the cleaner was there and she had asked whether the pipes running round the top of the room had been cleaned. He said that he was unable to reach due to H & S regulations, but he has removed contaminated rubbish, including a toaster. Several holes are apparent and will need to be investigated so that decisions can be made about repairs. It was suggested that photos should be taken.

· The cost of a tea trolley is being looked into.

5. TREASURER'S REPORT
            Attached.

· Zac reported that he had not received the accounts, so Graham agreed to check the email contact list.

· Graham explained the budget and said the income would probably rise in December when most bills are expected to be paid.

· It was agreed to set a budget in December and discuss projects for the coming year.

· Reserves are set at £25K, following the Charity Commissioners advice to hold an amount which matches annual income.

· There was a discussion about future funds and whether it would be necessary/desirable to fundraise or apply for grants. It was decided to leave a decision until the costs of next years repairs and projects are known.

· The secretary has written to the Jumblies, the Elsie Lawrence Trust and the Gala committee, asking for funding for future projects.

· The laptop has been purchased at a heavily discounted price of £318.

· There was a discussion about whether there should be an asset register for the computer, chairs, cookers and other items.

· Traditionally, Brian has scheduled work to be done such as PAT testing, fire checks and others. It was decided that it would be useful to have a list of tasks, including a list of contacts, not only for the maintenance role, but also other committee roles.

6. BOOKINGS REPORT / T.E.Ns
We are moving through a period of change for the Booking Secretaries for Hathersage Memorial Hall as Simon and I bow out and John and Dorothy Anderson move into role.

The computer is now purchased and in place with John and Dorothy. Communications with their printer are now established and so they are ‘good to go’! We have yet to connect them to the Hall website as Andrew our technician is still in Australia and so are bouncing emails to them with any helpful comments if appropriate. We are providing continual support if needed, with this week’s topic being ‘Invoicing’ which will take place on Friday!

One query that we wish to bring to the committee concerns the Hall being hired for a Betting games (Horse Racing) evening and would like the Committee to check as to whether this is permissible under our ‘Standard Conditions of Hire’ and the Premises Licence.

6 TENs obtained to date, with 1 more pending so far for this year.

This is our very last Report as Booking Secretaries for the Hall after eight years in post and we would like to take this opportunity to thank the extremely hard working members of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Team for their unwavering support over the years and wish the Committee every success in the future.

The Race Night was agreed in principle, subject to the organisers checking the legal situation, observing required conditions and emailing the secretary with confirmation.
         7.  HIRERS' CONCERNS
· Tim raised the issue of the number of sockets in the Lawrence Hall and Lucy agreed that more are needed. Brian agreed to  get a quote.

· Lucy asked if the height of the hatch could be raised and several trustees agreed that it would be a good idea. It was decided to put it on the list of improvements.

· Zac reported that on talking to other Hall users, it had been decided that major work was needed above the stage and that therefore the curtains would be left until improvements had been implemented. Zac, Brian and Simon will look at the area and involve the Film Club and the Choir in the decision. J. C. Joll will provide advice.

· It was decided to change the name of this agenda item to hirers' feedback.

        8.   MAINTENANCE/RENEWALS
·  An estimate of £594.83 has been submitted by Siddalls for a new door to the boiler room. It was agreed to go ahead before the winter due to health and safety concerns.

· Brian has purchased 3 rodent alarms and placed them in the Stanage Hall, Lawrence Hall and Main Hall.

· Boilers have been serviced.

· The heating was discussed and it was decided that there should be several Trustees able to program the system. Amanda, Simon and John agreed to help and Brian agreed to organise a meeting with Bob.

9. THE FUTURE OF STANAGE HALL
   A meeting has been arranged with Janice and Debbie from DCC., Simon and Brian from the Trustees and Elisabeth Madden on October 27th at 2.00 pm. to talk about what services they provide and their plans for the future.

At the moment they pay £2k per annum for 1 evening per week on a rolling lease. There was strong support for services for young people and it was agreed that the sessions need to be interesting and engaging. Stanage Hall may need to be modernised, including installing broadband.

There were also discussions about the  use of the room being broadened and multi-purpose. It could be used as a meeting room, library offering a service to children after school, as well as the wider community. Ideas about how this work would be funded will need to be discussed.
    10.   TRUSTEES
It was confirmed that all committee members are trustees and should ensure  that they are familiar with their responsibilities by downloading the Charity Commission Guidelines.
All present signed eligibility forms which Graham will forward to the C.C.
11. CORRESPONDENCE

·   RAD – playground safety training and Community Food survey. Both were passed on to the Parish Council 
    12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Brian reported on a request from Ian Weeks about the placement of a defibrilator outside the Hall. It was agreed in principle, but the positioning of the machine will be decided later.

· Zac asked about the energy survey, but no reply has yet been received.

· A presentation was made to Hilary and Simon in expression of thanks for their hard work over many years. Graham read out a letter from Bob Musgrave and every-one joined in with thanks and best wishes. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS
The next meeting will be held on Monday, 9th November 2015

 at 7.30 in the Memorial Hall.
